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THE
PARISH

COUNCIL
WORKING
FOR YOU

COUNCILLOR REG ALMOND TO RETIRE
AFTER OVER 20 YEARS OF SERVICE

Recent works on ‘the common’ raised interest in the parish about what 
was believed to be happening in the area. The common has been a 
standing item on our agenda for many years and at the February 
meeting of the council it was a main topic and Emma Hardy MP, local 
Police representatives, Ward Councillors and many residents were 
present. The Parish Council were clear that they oppose building on 
the land and it was agreed that cooperation between Emma Hardy’s 
office, Ward Councillors, Parish Council and concerned residents was 
the best way forward and actions were shared between those parties.

Every year we have helped 
celebrate Remembrance Sunday 
with flags and lamppost ‘signs’ 

and this year we will do similar for 
VE Day and VJ Day to recognise 

these major anniversaries 80 years 
from the end of World War 2 and 

all those who have made the 
ultimate sacrifice for the freedom 

of our country.

In February we planted 60 trees in verges around the parish 
with the use of labour from Community Payback. We are keen 
to keep the parish as green as possible and would like to do 
similar works in the future. There are guidelines about where 
trees can be planted and if you have ideas for areas which 
could benefit please contact the Parish Council. The 
Community Payback Team are also keen to help with cutting 
back overgrown verges, which they have done for us before, 
so if you know a street where the grass is coming further and 
further out then let us know.
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Councillor Reg Almond will retire from the Parish Council in April 2025, after over 20 years of 
dedicated service, including many years as Chair. A passionate advocate for the environment, Reg’s 
contribution includes enhancing Anlaby House Grounds, planting daffodils around the parish to 
brighten the community and preserving the parish’s history.

Reg also founded the Anlaby Litter Pickers (ALP’s) and, more recently, launched ‘Friends of Anlaby 
House Grounds’, a new initiative with the potential to make a lasting impact. Always willing to 
contribute, Reg was delighted to serve as the special guest     at Christmas events throughout the 
years! His leadership and dedication have greatly benefited the parish, and his legacy will continue to 
inspire. We thank Councillor Almond for his years of service and commitment.

The Parish Council has a 
Facebook page which we 
will update with matters 
we think are of interest to 

those who live in the 
parish, give it a follow. 
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The first Parish Council Christmas event 
since Covid was held at St. Marks Church
and Church Hall in December and was a very 
enjoyable few hours. The talent of the local 
musicians, singers, young dancers, magician 
and local stallholders mixed with traditional 
Christmas guests     was a success and we 
will be celebrating the start of the Christmas 
period this year on 5th December with more 
details to follow. It would be great to see 
many parishioners there, it's free entry. 


